

# St. James Lutheran School Newsletter

January 29, 2021

## Equipping and Empowering Families and Students through Christ

PTL MEETING Monday, February 1 at 6:30 p.m. Held as a Zoom meeting. Join in to share your ideas and see how you can help our school and students.

#### Second Quarter Honor Roll

Congrats to these students for their diligent work in class.

'A' **'B'** 

Grade 5 Kylie Dahlin Alex Ogle

Micah Duske Noah Teske-Holmgard

Katie Thorson

Grade 6

Grace Duske Lucas Kilpela

Tanner Glessing Zoe Johnson Alex Stueven

Grade 8



Mason Glessing Grant Zimmerman

The February Scrip order was sent to your Fast Direct inbox today. Remember that your purchases through this program go to reduce your tuition for next year. You pay the face value of the card and get the full value of the card when you use it. They make great gifts, but are also handy when you do your own shopping or eating out. There are also copies of the order form available at the reception desk.

#### NLSW song can be heard here.

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=UOoeGWqMro4

Thank you also to St. John's Lutheran Church in Buffalo for supporting Christian education by giving us the money they collected in their Christmas offerings for Missions.



For those families that do not use TADS for tuition payments, quarterly statements were sent home this week. If you have any questions, please contact the school office.

Sunday, January 31

8:00 a.m. and 10:30 a.m.

Worship services

Chapel Service: Wednesday, February 3

8:10 a.m.

Pastor Loder

In Our Prayers: This upcoming week please add these prayer requests to your daily prayer time:

- t For those impacted by the storms this past week.
- For those going through cancer treatments, especially Lesley Stueven.
- For the work of the Orphan Grain Train.
- For the homeless to find shelter.
- For those serving in the military.
- t For those in government positions to serve faithfully and with wisdom.
- Thanks for Lutheran preschools, elementary schools, high schools, universities, and seminaries where God's Word is taught daily.

Parent-Teacher Conferences - Feb 11: Please note that we will not have an OPEN Parent-Teacher Conference night. Teachers who need to have a conference with parents will arrange such. Parents who wish to have a conference with your teacher(s) please

contact them to set up a time on the 10th.



MLHS NEWS: Open house on Feb. 9 from 6:30-8:00 p.m. This includes a student/parent panel, presentation, campus tour, and refreshments. Masks are required and safe distancing will be practiced.

### Thank you to:

- -Everyone who donated toward the backpack program and the 5<sup>th</sup>-8<sup>th</sup> graders for packing the backpacks.
- -Dan Glessing for getting the ice cream machine to us.
- Jenna Davis for getting the ice cream mix.
- The PTL members for providing toppings for the ice cream and hot chocolate and extra sleds for our sledding time.
- -The 7<sup>th</sup>-8<sup>th</sup> graders for creating an awesome minigolf course for us.

## Upcoming at St. James School:

Mon., Feb. 1

6:30 p.m. Zoom PTL meeting

Wed., Feb. 3

8:10 a.m. Chapel

Thurs., Feb. 4 Library

Fri., Feb. 5 Spirit Wear Day

Sun., Feb. 7

8:00 a.m. Kindergarten Choir

School Website: www.stjameshl.org/school.

At the reception desk:

- \* Mayer Knights information
- \*Scrip orders
- \*menus

## NATIONAL LUTHERAN SCHOOLS WEEK HAPPENINGS





The mini golf course set up throughout the school was great fun for all the students. Classes took turns testing their golfing skills. After chapel on Wednesday, we recorded the special song for this year's "Sent to Serve" theme. LOTS of folks wore comfy pajamas to school on Thursday. More pictures to come next week.





